
 

 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on Tuesday, February 11, 2025, at 7:30 
p.m., or soon thereafter, the City Council of the City of Gardena will conduct a public 
hearing to consider the following: 
Conditional Use Permit #1-24 (modification of CUP #219-68); Site Plan Review 

#1-24; and Administrative Adjustment #1-24 
A request to modify the conditional use permit for a high school located within the Single-
Family Residential (R-1) zone, including a site plan review for the demolition and 
replacement of a current 9,036-square-foot building. The proposed replacement structure 
will be a smaller 7,500-square-foot facility, featuring two classrooms, an administrative 
area, and a covered canopy, to continue serving the existing school on the property. 
Additional site improvements include landscaping upgrades, parking area enhancements, 
and the implementation of a new vehicle circulation plan. The applicant is also requesting 
an administrative adjustment to the off-street parking requirements, seeking a 12% 
reduction in the number of required spaces—from 104 to 93 spaces.  
 
Environmental Consideration: The proposed project is being considered for a categorical 
exemption from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
pursuant to Guidelines Section 15302 and 15303, as a Replacement of an Existing 
Structure and New Construction of Small Structure project. 
 
On January 7, 2025, the Planning Commission adopted a resolution, approving the 
Applicant’s request, and found that the project was categorially exempt from CEQA. On 
January 14th, the item was called for review by Mayor Cerda and seconded by Mayor Pro 
Tem Tanaka.  
 

Project Location: 2818 Manhattan Beach Blvd., Gardena CA 90248 
Applicant: Farnaz Golshan-Flechner, representing Environmental Charter High School 

The public hearing will be held in the Council Chambers of City Hall at 1700 West 
162nd Street, Gardena, CA 90247. 
The related materials will be on file and open for public inspection on the City’s website 
at https://www.cityofgardena.org/community-development/planning-projects/. You will 
have the opportunity to post questions during the hearing. Comments may also be 
submitted via email to publiccomment@cityofgardena.org or by mail to 1700 W 162nd 
Street, Gardena, CA 90247. 

If you challenge the nature of the proposed action in court, you will be limited to raising 
only those issues you or someone else raises at the public hearing described in this 
notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Gardena City Council at, or prior 
to, the public hearing. For further information, please contact the Planning Division, at 
(310) 217-9524. 
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